

DENILQUIN HIGH SCHOOL P&C ASSOCIATION

MINUTES 26/3/19

1. **Present-** D Van Lieshout, K Barker, P Astill, L Barclay, S Mulligan, Matthew Van Zeyl, Rebecca Hof, Kylie Barker, S Salusalu, C Mildren, L Mulham
2. **Apologies** –G McKindlay, Nadine Campton, J Fellows, S Young
3. **Minutes of Previous Meeting:** Moved Sue, 2nd Donna
4. **Business Arising from Previous Meeting**
 - Uniform –see General Business
 - Fundraising – see General Business. Did not run State election day stall, and will not run Easter stall due to unavailability of volunteers.
5. **Correspondence**
 - IN** – letter from RSL confirming \$2000 grant for AV equipment
 - OUT** - nil
6. **Reports**

Treasurer- see attached. Street bazaar \$737 mainly from books, Lob a Choc not successful. Left over chocolates will be used on golf day. ERC grant (for A-V equipment) needs to be spent by 30/6/19. Need \$26000 in total for A-V equipment. Need to approach canteen and Driver Ed re funds available. Matthew move that president request Driver ed contribute \$5000, canteen \$10000, \$11000 from P&C, to enable purchase of A-V equipment. Matthew will raise with Driver ed. Christina to approach Lisa and Di. Plan to move a motion next meeting re purchase.

 - Canteen** – attached
 - Driver Ed** – no report
 - Principal-** Peter Astill is acting principal at present as Glen is on leave, unsure of return date.

Harmony day, presentation to all students, well received.
Homework centre – well supported.
Empowerment days this week.
SRC planning day next week, skills build day. Rebecca Hof reported there will be a focus on events coordination.
Combined staff development day in Term 2 with other regional high schools first day Term 2
Extended staff meeting next week including anxiety management.
DHS to establish a Wellbeing hub: community groups come in to school and provide services for our students. Well being centre: a space where kids can have time out or do reflection. Peter identified room that could be modified. Murray Mallee training, Vinnies will use room. Peter will get estimate of building requirements. Have similar in Forbes and Lithgow. Hope to have done relatively soon.
7. **General Business**
 - SRC complain about canteen prices, however they were much more understanding of prices when it was explained to them that the profit goes back to the school. Need signs in canteen explaining that profit goes back in to school, and we are currently fundraising for new A-V gear in MPC.
 - moved book week until end of this term/ youth week.

- book stall : raised \$670, enjoyable morning, although not as profitable as when it has been held at Easter.
 - golf day on 5/5/19. Save the day facebook and newsletter. Lynda to follow up with Tony Kew. Christina to speak to 2QN. Lynda to allocate jobs. Meeting 2/4/19 5.15pm at Deniliquin Allied Health (382 George St) to plan golf day (refreshments provided!!). Please let Lynda know if you are unable to attend but able to help with the day.
 - CEF Edward river region dinner to be held on 3/5/19. Terry Underwood (author) is the guest speaker. Dinner at golf club, Hospitality students are catering. Tickets available from Donna or Fellows Transport. Tables of 8 or 10, \$45 per head.
 - shortage of toilet paper in girls toilet, Peter to follow up.
 - new HSIE teacher coming next term. Beth Kermode acting head teacher English for rest of year, as previous head teacher has moved back to Sydney. Ann-Marie Hay away, back Term 2.
 - Homework centre going really well , well supported by teachers. Reading not strong with current year 7's, Kylie to investigate best ways to assist these students, with Christina's input. May require some funding assistance.
- Bendigo Bank grants? Open. Sue to investigate.

-Uniforms

Nicole Jenkins updated us on options for the new uniform. After general discussion it was decided that the preferred option was:

- having 2 shirt options: a red and black sports shirt which could be worn each day, and a white button up shirt that could be worn on non sports days.
- black skirt (box pleats at front)
- no senior uniform
- red woollen jumper or red polar fleece with logo
- black shorts/ pants for boys and girls in all year levels
- extra layer of black jacket with DHS logo.

Nicole will discuss these options with the local suppliers. Many thanks to Nicole for all her work with this.

8. Meeting closed 7.20pm
9. Next meeting 28/5/19 (but golf planning day 2/4/19 at Deniliquin Allied Health 5.15pm)